Coastal Quilters Board Meeting Thursday, June 20, 2013, Home of Carol Fay
Called to order: 6:35, Presiding, Carol Fay, President

In attendance (with their own introductions): 

Irelle Beatie: Going off the board, but will help Julie Cohen with Block of the Month (will create sample), and will work with Cathe Hedrick on Door Prizes.

Patty Six: Continues as Speaker Liaison

Bonnie Epperson: Incoming Chair, Community Quilts

Julie Mock: Continuing, Workshop Coordinator

Shirley Morrison: Incoming, Recording Secretary

Rosana Swing: Incoming, Public Relations (and Publicity)

Suzy Pelovsky: Incoming, Programs

Sue Kadner: Going off the board as Treasurer (and on a long vacation)

Becky Gallup: Continues as Membership 

The minutes of the May board meeting had been corrected by Sue. Sue had sent the corrections to Mary Maxwell and the Board has the corrected minutes. Irelle moved to accept corrected minutes, Patty seconded and all approved. 

Treasurer’s report presented by Sue.  Projecting through June 30, net income is $50,602 and expenditures should be $54,248.  Factoring in the interest earned, we will only be approximately $2985 in the hole for the year as opposed to the budgeted
deficit of $8801.  The difference is due to the success of the quilt show.  Projected total
funding available including both CD's is $22,323. Irelle moved to accept treasurer’s report as written. Patty Six seconded and it was approved by Board. Sue Kadner will overlap new treasurer Toni Percival and write checks until July. Bus Trip checks will be deposited July 1.
 A tentative budget for 2013/14 was distributed and a discussion ensued on how to raise more money or spend less in a year in which we do not have a Quilt Show. 

Some suggestions were:


Raise bus fees


Have fewer workshops (elimination of Speaker Fee costs, room rental)


 More garage sales (still an unknown source of income).


Rosana suggested the need for an investment broker, as long it is legal within the parameters of a non-profits by-law.

Some implementation discussed:


Email newsletter


The 30-35 people without email will pick up the newsletters after the meeting


Becky noted that approximately 50 Directories have never been picked up.

Each officer and committee chair should evaluate their own department needs.

The Guild needs a balanced budget

Programs report by Suzy. A smaller group will discuss details of July 11th meeting, a potluck, book sale, get to know the new members. Shirley tentatively suggested she may be able to create puns based on new member’s name a la Susan Carty. 

The August programs are complete.

Noteworthy asides for new Board members: The board members are responsible for articles for the newsletter and the website, to be sent to Bonnie Barber. Articles should be informative and also help members be members.

Workshops Julie Mock reported on upcoming August 9 workshop with David Taylor. A considerable waiting list opened the possibility of doing another ½ day workshop on Saturday, Aug. 10 from 9-12. Patty will query him to find out if it is possible and how much it might cost. Irelle was concerned that it would conflict with the Guild garage sale coming up on that Saturday at the same location—the number of people who could staff the booth as well as be available to stop by and buy.

Membership Becky noted that dues are now due.
It was duly noted by Carol that refreshments have been canceled until someone steps up to to take charge of organizing it.

Other Reports 

Garage Sale Saturday, Aug. 10. Irelle reported on the garage sale. Some Guild donations have been from Community Quilts; 5 boxes of fabric, old patterns. People needed to staff the Guild Table. Board members need to volunteer sometime between 7am-5pm. Irelle will write an article for the Newsletter.

New Business Clarification of the Guild Refund Policy for Workshops, Bus trips and special events and Quilt Show vendors was discussed. The following is what was decided would be in the Newsletter and ultimately in the next Directory:

GUILD REFUND POLICIES Below is a clarification the the Guild’s refund policy. A review of past Board discussions and votes resulted in the following summary:

EVENTS: Fees will be refunded by the Guild only if the workshop is full and a replacement can be found on the waitlist. For workshops “full” is defined based on the Speaker’s contractual requirements. For bus trips and special events, “full” is defined based on the maximum allowed in the bus or facility. 

QUILT SHOW: Vendor deposits and ticket sales are non-refundable.

If any event is cancelled by the Coastal Quilters Guild, full refunds will be issue.

Exceptions to the above (for emergencies such as fires or death, etc.) will be on a case by case basis as presented by the Board member responsible for the event at the Board meeting following the event.

Julie moved to accept the Refund Policy as written with corrections and suggestions. Motion seconded by Irelle and motion passed by board vote.

Carol passed out Job Responsibilities and Descriptions to new member of the Board.

It was suggested that new members solicit practical suggestions from predecessors: what worked, what should be added next year, budget last year and next.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50pm.

Respectfully submitted, Shirley Morrison, Recording secretary

June 25, 2013

Next Board Meeting, July 18, 2013

